December 29, 2008

Re: Big Spring Creek Watershed Mapping 319 Grant application

Dear 319 Grant Review Committee,
I am writing in support of the 319 grant application titled “Big Spring Creek Watershed Mapping” submitted by the Montana Natural Heritage Program.  As a science teacher at the Lewistown Junior High School and a member of the Big Spring Creek Watershed Council, I see the wetland and riparian mapping project as an opportunity to not only provide important information to further watershed restoration efforts but also as an opportunity to provide students with the chance to participate in the mapping project by assisting with ground-truthing efforts.  

I have participated in several projects within the watershed including water quality monitoring and have worked with my students in the GIS club to produce a map of the Brewery Flats creek area.  These activities have enhanced the education of my students by giving them hands on experience using state of the art technologies in real world situations.  They are using remote sensing interface systems, geographic information systems software, and geographic positioning system hand held devices.  

There is an interest within the Watershed Council to create riparian maps, and the maps identifying the location and function of wetlands and riparian areas throughout the watershed will be a great help in assisting with the implementation of the Big Spring Creek Water Quality Restoration Plan.  
I fully support the Big Spring Creek Watershed Mapping project and am willing to commit time and resources to the project.  I see this project as a great opportunity to advance our watershed restoration plan as well as an opportunity to involve students in the community with wetland and riparian conservation efforts.  

Please contact me if you would like to discuss this proposal in greater detail.

Sincerely,

Suzie Flentie

8th Grade Science Teacher

Lewistown Junior High School  

